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For workers revolution in' South Africa 

.enae aaart e· terror! 
Once again black South Africa is r~s~ng up 

against its oppressors. After two months of the 
largest and most militant anti-apartheid strug­
gles since the student protests of June 1976, 
black and 'coloured' (mixed race) workers and 
students are ma~king the fourth anniversary of 
the Soweto massacre with strikes and demonstra­
tions throughout the country. From the coloured 
townships of Cape Town to the car plants of 
Port Elizabeth, from the sprawling slums around 
Johannesburg to the IndIan Ocean docks of 
Durban, the victims of the apartheid system are 
defying heavily armed cops and troops and de­
manding an end to racist rule. 

The South African army and police, who 
slaughtered more than 600 young protesters four 
years ago in Soweto, this time shot to death 
well over 32 persons and wounded 175 between 
June 16 and June 20. Those are the government's 
figures and South African newspapers and hospi­
tals report that the real toll is at least twice 

_~_4.~b. . ...!'~l!~c~e? b! t~e upsurge o~ the _~p-
-Pres,sed majori ty, -- which outnumbers the pri vi­
leged whites by more than five-to-one, the 
Pretoria regime has put the regular army on a 
war alert -- something that was not done even 
in 1976. In an effort to cover up their murder­
ous repression and the extent of the unrest, the 
apartheid rulers have banned reporters from 
'trouble spots'. But no amount of official 
censorship can hide the fact that the oppressed 
masses of South Africa are militantly challeng­
ing apartheid ru'le. 

The shadow of Soweto hangs over both the 
white rulers and the black masses in the current 
struggles. Black students, who four years ago 
marched headlong into the automatic weapons 
fire, today are more cautious, dissolving their 
demonstrations when the killer cops and troops 
arrive. For its part, the government of Prime 
Minister Pieter Botha is wary of provoking 
another uprising by randomly mowing down hun­
dreds of schoolchildren. But a distinguishing 
feature of the current upsurge, one which is 
crucial to the'success of the anti-apartheid 
battles, is the central role being played by 
organised black and coloured workers in Cape 
Town, Durban and Port Elizabeth. 

Also important has been the vanguard role 
played by coloured students, who began this 
spring's actions with a nationwide boycott of 
schools to protest against inferior education. 
Reports from South Africa agree that many of the 
young coloured generation are rejecting their 
traditional status as a ~elative~y privileged 
intermediate group in apartheid's 'separate de­
velopment' and are throwing in their lot with 
the black,majority, even to the point of reject­
ing the label of 'coloured' and identifying 
themselves as 'blacks'. 

The strikes and protests around the coloured 
students' boycott grew in si.ze and intensity 
after police viciously attacked demonstrators 
commemorating the June 16 Soweto anniversary. 
Shotgun-wielding cops wounded at least 20 per­
sons on the 16th in Soweto, as black youths de­
fied the government's ban on public gatherings. 
In Cape Town a one-day 'stay at !}.ome,' general 
strike was honoured by about three-quarters of 
the workforce and in the city's textile factor­
ies up to 90 per cent of the workforce stayed 
home. In the coloured townships in the Cape Town 
Flats, cops repeatedly Charged groups of pro­
testers with truncheons and teargas. 

The following day angry coloured youths burned 
and looted white stores, set up street barricades 
blocking the roads leading to the airport and 
stoned white motorists. The cops, enraged be-

Soweto 1976 (right) and today: apartheid rule means racist massacre 

cause one protester managed to knife a cop to 
death in self-defence, broke out their automatic 
rifles and loaded their shotguns with deadly 
buckshot. Police Commissioner Mike Geldenhuys 
gave the OK to 'shoot to kill', urging his men 
to show 'no mercy' to protesters. Two planeloads 
of riot cops were rushed in to reinforce the 
locals. 

Stone throwing and street barricade fighting 
spread to Soweto, Durban and Port Elizabeth. 
Then, on June 20, the wave of protests reached a 
new level as 10,000 workers joined the struggle. 
Port Elizabeth's Ford, GM and Volkswagen assem­
bly plants, the Goodyear Tyre factory and a 
dozen other plants were shut down solid by 
strikes for higher pay and an end to racist dis­
crimination. At Volkswagen, the United Auto and 
Rubber Workers, one of the few recognised black 
unions, demanded an 80 per cent rise. 

As black workers waited at the gates, manage­
ment gave its answer: lockout. Cops fired shot­
guns and teargas into crowds of strikers. Good­
year workers responded by stoning white homes in 
the industrial town of Uitenhage: The government, 
recognising that the black car workers are the 
muscle of the anti-apartheid upsurge, called in 
the regular army to occupy the plants. A report­
er who slipped through police ~ines reported 
that the Volkswagen plant, ringed by Hippo 
armoured cars, had been turned into an armed 
camp. 

'Verligte' apartheid under siege 
South African Prime Minister Botha assumed 

office last year promising to reform various of 
the minor forms of apartheid restrictiQns. But 
the bloody police terror unleashed against ~he 
unarmed street protesters and strikers is ,the 
clearest possible evidence that Botha, like his 
predecessors, is committed to preserving white 
minority rule at any cost. And just to prove it 
he launched the biggest South African foreign 
military operation since World War II this month. 
Thousands of troops poured over the border from 
South Africa's Namibian colony to strike South 
West African People's Organisation refugee camps 
in Angola. 

Even before this spring's protest/strike 
wave, Botha under pressure from the 'verkrampte' 
('narrow') wing of his ruling National Party, 
had backed off from such sub-tokenist 'reforms' 

as integrated white-coloured high school rugby 
matches. In this way he duplicated the history 
of his predecessor, J B Vorster, who also 
started off by promising to reduce 'petty 
apartheid', until it threatened to break up the 
unity of the Afrikaner laager. Botha, the leader. 
of the so-called 'verligte', ('enlightened') wing 
of the National Party, is now trying to give the 
appearance of flexibility by advocating an 
appointive 'president's council' which, while 
having no real power, would include coloured, 
Indian and even Chinese representatives -- but 
no blacks. 

The 'verkrampte' racists are holding out 
against any weakening of apartheid, fearing that 
it would be the beginning of the end of their 
caste privileges and minority rule.' The 
'verligte' white supremacists maintain that it 
is necessary to promote a privileged black, 
stratum in urban South Africa having a material 
stake in the status quo. However, the fate of 
the oppressive apa~theid regime will not be de­
termined by the manoeuvring and pseudo-reforms 
of white ruling-class politicians, but in the 
struggles of the black masses against the 
massive police-state apparatus designed to keep 
them 'in their place'. The black working class 
now flexing its muscles occupies a key spot in 
the South African economy. Out in the desolate 
bantustan 'homelands' the black majority's num­
bers don't necessarily mean strength. But in 
the heart of South Africa's gold-fuelled and 
growing economy, black labour is vital .. 

The growing reliance on black skilled and 
semi-·skilled labour is the Achilles heel of' 
apartheid. 'Separate development' is contra­
dicted by the need of the whi te ~apitalists.t·o 
have the black proletariat in the urban centres. 
As Botha told a heckler who dismissed the need 
for more black housing by shouting 'Send them to 
the homelands'. 'My friend, if they were all 
there, who would bring you your coffee in the 
morning?' (Foreign Policy, Spring 1980). And who 
would bring the gold, the diamonds, the cars, 
the textiles and all the other goods and ser­
vices provided by black labour? The fact is, by 
bringing more and more black workers into the 
urban labour force, ap~rtheid capitalism digs 
its own grave. 

Recognition that the six-million strong black 
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SL/IM& elchange: 

Censorship and scabbing 
30 April 1980 

Co~rades, 

:" On 21st April in Birmingham, five British 
Leyland workers sympathetic to the politics of 
the Spartacist League were Violently excluded 
from a public meeting of the 'Leyland Action 
Committee'. The physical,assault, led by Alan 
Thornett of the Workers Socialist League, could 
have ended in serious Violence had it not been 
for the self-restraint shown by those workers. 

The sole reason given for this outrage 
against these trade unionists was their charge 
that Leyland Action Committee members who had 
crossed their picket lines during the recent 
British Leyland strike were guilty of scabbing. 
Suppression of political debate on this basis 
gives the go-ahead to every'scab-herding bureau­
crat like Terry Duffy to exclude oppositionists 
and critics who fight to preserve the class line. 
The right of free and open debate in the workers 
movement must be preserved. 

We protest this flagrant violation of workers 
democ~acy and demand that every component organ­
isation of the Leyland Action Committee repudi­
ate these Stalinist/Healyite methods. We demand, 
and will seek to ensure, that the principles of 
workers democracy will in the. future be upheld. 

Fraternally, 

Paul Lannigan 
for the Spartacist League 

[copies to International Marxist Group, Workers 
Action, Workers Power, Workers Socialist League] 

6 June 1980 

Dear Paul Lannigan, 

He: Circular dated 30 April, received, 25 May 

We do not accept that the charge of scabbing 
that you aim at members of the Leyland Action 
Group [sic], including members of the Inter­
national Marxist Group, amounts to political 
debate. We thiIik it is a slander. 

As you full well know our members aided the 
struggle at British Leyland by their decision to 
go into the SD-l plant to convince workers there 
they should join the strike. Their purpose was 
to obtain the unity of the struggle by fighting 
for the SD-l workers to join in with the strike 
action taken by workers in the other two plants 
to defeat Michael Edwardes' 'Slaves Charter'. 
They succeeded in their aim after only two days 
of discussion with the workers, when they were 
able to reverse the previous decision of a mass 
meeting and join the strike. 

Your own members in British Leylanp resorted 
to rather more dubious methods when they ob­
tained sick notes to avoid the political con­
sequences of the situat~on faced by all genuine 
militants in Leyland. 

As to the meeting to which you refer -- once 
again, you full well know that this was confined 
to supporters of the aims and activities of the 
Leyland Action Committee (LAC). This was made 
clear in both the publicity for the meeting, at 
a previous meeting of the LAC, and it was also 
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pointed out to your members by the Birmingham 
organiser of the IMG. 

It is patently obvious from your letter and 
from articles in your press that the Spartacist 
League in no way supports the aims and activi­
ties of LAC. That is your choice. However, the 
LAC has the democratiC right to organise its 
meetings on whatever basis it chooses. It was 
your denial of this right-- in attempting to 
attend a meeting where you refused to accept its 
terms of reference -- that led to your expulsion 
from it. 

We do not consider your circular an attempt to 
gain political clarity. It is nothing other than 
a poorly disguised attempt to continue with your 
methods of slander which are alien to the work­
ers' movement and which only serve to muddy the 
political issues involved. 

Yours, 

Steve Potter, 
for the I~ternation~l Marxist Group 

'To be true in little things as in big ones; 
to base one's programme on the logic of the 
class struggle; . .. the.se are the rules of the 
Fourth International', wrote Trotsky in the 
Tpansitional Ppogpamme. Comrade Potter's reply 
to our April 30 protest letter makes it clear 
the IMG has different rules: censorship, slander 
and scabbing. His explicit defence of political 
exclusion has in common with Thornett's thuggery 
(which Potter implicitly condones) an attempt to 
suppress our revolutionary exposure of the IMG 
and WSL's class betrayals. The growing impact of 
the SL's Trotskyist politics makes it increas­
ingly difficult for these fake, Trotskyists to 
dismiss the SL as 'irrelevant' in the hope that 
we will disappear. 

Potter's lying account of the exclusion is 
simply a smoke screen for asserting the LAC's 
'democratic right' to suppress and exclude rev­
olutionary opponents, which the IMG/LAC has 
since exercised again a't a JQ.ne 8 LAC conference 
and at a June 28 'public' Revolution Youth rally 
in Oxford. Proletarian militants certainly res­
pect the right of working-class organisations to 
hold meetings exclusive to their supporters, but 
that was not the case with the April 21 meeting, 
whiCh was publicly and openly advertised in an 
LAC flyer as a meeting to discuss a strategy for 
the BL strike, with no stated restrictions on 
attendance. 'Come to the Leyland Action Com­
mittee meeting', it said (so long as you don't 
want to discuss the question of scabbing is what 
the LAC meant -- but didn't say). 

Clearly an organisation which holds a public 
meeting does so in order to put forward its own 
political Viewpoint, with not only the right but 
the Obligation to establish rules of procedure. 
But there are democratic and undemocratic rules 
of procedure. Thus, at SL public meetings floor 
speakers are granted equal time, with an aim of 
ensuring that all opponents who wish to speak 
so, to facilitate the political struggle'and 

. clarification necessary for the working class to 
determine its objective class interests and the 
strategy needed to achieve them. If the charge 
of scabbing were really a slander, as Potter 
claims, what better way to refute it than in 
open discussion. The lUG's variant of 'workers 
democracy' might suit a solicitor concerned with 
bourgeois property rights, but not an unaffili­
ated Leyland militant intent on finding out if 
crossing picket lines is the best way to 'aid' a 
strike. 

The truth obviously is that it is not 
scabbing is how strikes are defeated -- and it 
is that truth which the ~MG, WSL and LAC were 
out to exclude from their meetings. Potter's 
glowing ,'success' story omits the simple fact 
that 'after only two days' of militant picket­
ing, thelTGWU bureaucracy was forced to declare 
the strikes official; only then did SDI vote to 
go out. If Potter's mates had held their 'dis­
cussions' on the picket line, where any self­
respecting militant belonged, instead of on the 
production line, the strike would have taken 
effect soonep. And if the IMG's sole reason for 
scabbing was to fight for SDI workers to join 
the strike, why then did one IMG supporter, an 
AUEW steward, continue to work aftep SDI went 
out (see Spaptacist Bpitain no 21, Uay 1980)? 

'Graphic evidence that being on the picket 
lin~ and not working behind it is what counts in 
wim. ing strikes was unwittingly provided in a 

Socialist Press (14 May) piece by WSL supporter 
and NUJ member Peter MacIntyre on the recent 
NGA strike. No claptrap here about being in­
vited by the strikers to cross the picket line. 
On the contrary, MacIntyre admits that he and 
the five others 'who were clear that by staying 
at work we were siding with the company [I] 
against the NGA', turned a deaf ear to strikers' 
pleas to respect their picket line, all in order 
to -- you guessed it -- 'fight to brine out' 
their co-workers. Only after Haclntyre finally 
stopped crossing the picket line, a week later, 
did other NUJ workers start following this 
example and honouring the NGA picket. 

But the real issue is not nm scabbing, 
Potter (and the WSL) cynically protest, but 
'Spartacist sick notes'. Perhaps Comrade Potter 
can tell us why he professes more concern over a 
tactic directed' against the bosses (by a mili­
tant whO, need we repeat, was neither a 
Spartacist member nor supporter) as a minimal 
defence against victimisation than over a 
betpayal of ppinciple committed against the 
wopkeps. The only sure defence against victimis­
at ion is of course the greatest degree of soli­
darity and unity in struggle -- which this 
militant demonstrated and which the IMG and WSL 
undermined by their scabbing! 

And that is what the picket line question is 
all about, comrades of the IMG and WSL -- class 
solidarity. Crossing picket lines by appealing 
to existing craftist divisions within the trade 
union movement or to the bureaucratically-engen­
dered backwardness of the workers (ie 'they told 
me to cross') simply reinforces those divisions, 
retards the crucial struggle for industpial 
unionism and in fact necessarily weakens a 
strike. Modern industrial organisation and tech­
nology render craft unionism and craft­
exclusivist strikes particularly ineffective. 
The picket line has only one meaningful purpose: 
to enfopce the withdrawal of all labour from a 
workplace. Even the charlatans of the WSL recog­
nise that: 

'The history of trade union organisation is 
the history of bitter -- often violent -­
struggles for such basic discipline ['in 
which workers obeyed picket lines'] against 
the individualism and backwardness of 
blacklegs.' (Socialist Press, 25 June) 

As Oscar Wilde put it, 'Hypocrisy is the homage 
that vice pays to virtue.' >.,- - /" ~;' ~ _.....___._, 

The IMG enthusiastically embraced the 'Rank 8£ 
File Code of Practice' which came out of last 
year's Socialist Workers Party 'Rank & File 
Conference'. The first rule of this minimalist 
'code' was: 'No crossing of picket lines'. But 
centrists and reformists subordinate even those 
principles to which they pay lip service to the 
opportunities of the moment, real or perceived. 

In the absence of a revolutionary alterna­
tive, these betrayals of principles are swept 
under the carpet. But we will not be party to 
the fake lefts' non-aggression pact -- and that 
is what drives them. into. a frenzy of bureau­
cratic exclusionism and outright thuggery. 
Workers democracy can be consistently upheld 
only by those who stand on the revolutionary 
programme; bureaucratism is a necessary by­
product of revisionist betrayal. Comrades Potter 
and Thornett should rest assured that they will 
succeed neither in their attempts to suppress 
workers democracy nor in their attempts to palm 
off scabbing as Trotskyism. Not as long as 
there are genuine Trotskyists around .• 
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USmilitantbeats 
Carter's Secret Service 

Detroit, July 16, 1979: only minutes before 
Jimmy Carter is scheduled to address the Com­
munications Workers of America (CWA) annual 
national convention, the US Secret Service walks 
onto the convention floor and seizes an elected 
delegate apd union official, Jl!-I1e Margolis. , 
Dragged int9 another room out of view of the 
delegates, Margolis is, manhandled, interrogated 
and threatened with being held incommunicado for 
days on the basis of 'reports' from unidentified 
'sources' for suspicion of 'threatening the life 
of the president'. She'is finally released after 
a television newsman accidentally enters the 
room and demands an explanation. Daily news­
papers from New York to San Francisco report the 
outrage; hundreds of CWA members immediately 
sign protest telegrams to Washing'ton, demanding 
an apology to delegate Margolis and the union as 
a whole. White House officials at first deny 
that anyone was seized, then stonewall. 

Now one :year later, after a militant protest 
campaign including the launching of a court suit 
against the Secret Service, Margolis and her 
supporters in the Union Campaign Against Secret 
Service. Harassment (UCASSH) have won an import­
ant battle on behalf of the CWA and the rights 
of all American labour. In a June 17 press con7 
ference at this year's CWA convention in Los 
Angeles, UCASSH announced 'that the Secret 
Service had made a formal written apology for 
seizing Margolis. The government also handed 
over $3500 to prove in hard cash that it 
'regrets' the incident. In a dramatic expression 
of labour solidarfty, Margolis announced that 
since the attack was directed at the whole union 
and turned back by the determined action of 
hundreds of telephone workers and other trade 
unionists around the country, she was,endorsing 
the cheque over to the CWA Defense Fund. 

That the Secret Service and the Carter 
-'acIiJiiffilftraUon nov/-" regret' tne official mugging 
of Jane Margolis, there can be no doubt. They' 
regret that they .couldn' t discredi t and silence 
this militant union official. They regret that 
they couldn't make this secret police invasion 
of a union convention a precedent. They regret 
that their. stone wall was cracked and their 
dirty trick boomeranged, forcing th~ to apolo­
gise. Most of all they regret 'regretting'. 

What happened in Detroit last July 16. was a 
naked assertion by the American government that 
it has the prerogative to disrupt the business 
of a duly constituted union convention. Jimmy 
Carter's private police were trying to guarantee 
,that there would be no criticism of the presi­
dent while he was at the convention, using 
police powers for political censorship. Jane 
Margolis had been elected a convention delegate 
by her San Francisco union Local on the plat­
form, 'Not a dime, not a vote to the strike~ 
breaking Democrats and Republicans'. She is a 
spokesman for the Militant Action Caucus (MAC), 
the main opposition group in the CWA, which has 
a nine-year history of fighting for a programme 
of class struggle against the capitalists. The 
Secret Service wanted to prevent her from 
speaking out against Jimmy Carter and his anti­
labour policies. 

However Jane Margolis would not be silenced 
so easily, or allow herself to be treated as a 
'non-person' and her union to be violated. She 
stood up and fought for her rights, for the 
rights of 'labour -- and won. And unlike any 
other American civil liberties case in recent 
memory, this victory was won by a union-based 
campaign from start tb finish. It was outraged 
CWA members and other 'unionists who formed 
UCASSH an~ began to gather support for their 

case from coast to coast. Forty-nine CWA 
stewards endorsed the case, along with Locals 
from New York City to Portland, Oregon. Hundreds 
of endorsements came from local unions, well­
known civil libertarians, other frame-up 
victims. Two of the former 'Hollywood Ten' 
McCarthyite black list victims endorsed the 
case, as did the two sons of Ethel and Julius 
Rosenberg. 

And socialists joined the fight early on. 
James Robertson, national chairman of the 
Spartacist League/US (SL/US) and a close per­
sonal friend of Margolis, immediately tele­
phoned the White House to demand that Jane be 
released and an official apology made. Told by 
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'a White House staff member, you can't talk to me 
like that or I'll hang up, Robertson tOldthim to 
stop stonewalling and reminded him what happened 
to Richard Nixon. SLjUS supporters and friends 
played an energetic role in backing UCASSH, 
particularly in fundraising, and a staff counsel 
of the Partisan Defense Committee jOined the 
legal team headed by noted lawyer Charles Garry 
to fight the case in court. 

But the c,ase did encounter obstacles and 
opposition. Many CWA bureaucrats, from president 
Glenn Watts (a prominent Carter supporter) to 
leaders of Margolis' own Local stood passively 
on the sidelines or actively tried to sabotage 
the campaign. Fake socialists like the Communist 
Party and Socialist Workers Party (SWP) too had 
not a word to say; the ex-Trotskyist SWP even 
physically excluded Hargolis from one of their 
public meetings when she tried to make an an­
nouncement to build for the recent San Francisco 
anti-Nazi demonstration. But, no thanks at all 
to these reformist cretins, Jane Margolis and 
the CIVA still won their victory. 

A 'regrettable misunderstanding'? 

Seldo~ do the government's snoops say they're 
sorry. T~e Secret Service was forced to issue a 
formal ap~i()gy and award'a cash. settlement to 
Jane l.fargolis not least because it didn't have a 
leg to stand on lega,lly. At first it denied any 
arrest had. been made, and the official letter 
from Secret Service Deputy Director Myron 
Weinstein refers to an 'alleged false arrest'. 
But then it tries to explain the 'regrettable 
misunderstanding' as a comedy of errors re­
'sulting.'from 'our agent's confusion over why you 
were actually being arrested'. Never mind, says 
the letter, 'it is now appare.nt that no arrest 
should have been made unQ.er the circumstances.' _ . 
So the government nov admits .Jane ~arg()t~.·Y;~'· 
arrested 'even though she had 'not violated any 
law" . 

Why was she hustle.d off the floor of her own 
union convention? Because she was 'a threat to 
the life of the president '? Then why wasn't she, 
searched, not even her handbag? And as Hargolis 
noted in her statement for the June 17 press 
conference, 'No wonder they settled. They would 
have looked pretty funny when the fact they 
allowed me to install [Vice President] Mondale's 
phones in his hotel suite came out in court! ~ 

Wi!-s it really only a 'regrettable misunderstand­
ing'? Then why even after she was released did 
Secret Service agents continue to hound ~argol~s 
for the rest of the convention, even following 
her to the toilet? 

The government of course denies 'any politi­
cal· motivation' to the seizure. But why was she 
singled out from among the more than 2900 trade 
unionists ,present? It was the idea that mili.1r~I).(~ 
labour opposition to the strikebreaking, wa~-'" '., 
mongering Democratic Party might be voiced that 
panicj(ed the president's private pOliticarL':~<, 
police. That is why they seized Jane Margol·~' 
notebook, and why the 'question and answer' 
session following Carter,',s speech was abruptl~ 
cut off before she could speak. Margolis waS',­
politically gagged. 

'Whose union is this, anyway?' 

The legal complaint file~ by her lawyers 
began, 'This is no ordinary lawsuit.' Unlike 
many would-be oppositionists who routinely drag 
the', unions into the bosses' courts, Margol is 
asserted labour's right to decide its course 
free from government interference. And the suit 
pOinted out how this fight goes a long way 
back, citing the important Minneapolis Teamster 
trial of 1941 as an example of how the capital­
ist state witchhunts militant trade unionists 

.and .oci~lists like Jane Margolis. 

The familiar US, government 'dirty tricks' are 
apparent: anonymous G-men seek'to discredit a 
militant leader in the eyes of fellow trade 
unionists, trying in a drailla,tic incident to make 
her appear as a dangerous c'riminal. The Secret'. 
Service's formal apology and' cash settlement .­
demonstrate that Margolis was a victim of 
official persecution reminiscent of Nixon's 
COINTELPRO. Of course this victory for PJargolis 
and her UCASSH supporters, as well as the CWA 
and the whole labour movement and defenders 'of 
democratic rights, is only one step .. Thesame 
letter of apology vows that the political police 
will do it again and again ('the Secret Service 
cannot be absolutely certain that other mis­
understandings will never occur'), all in ~he 
name of protecting the imperial president. But 
Mar~olis' victory will give pause to the secret 
police witchhunters before they try such a stunt 
again. 

Finally it will not be mainly through legal 
sui th' but' on the picket lines Ind in the class 
struggle that this fight must be won. The only 
real protection the working class has against 
victimisation by the capitalist state is a 
militant, vigilant labour movement politically 
mobilised against the big-bUSiness politicians 
and government. But Jane Margolis, UCASSH, MAC 
and their supporters fought the White House ... 
and won. And that counts for a lot in the 
America~ working class. CONGRATULATIONS ON A 
VICTORY WELL WON! 
-adapted from Workers Vanguard Sup{)lement, 18 June 1980 
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be advhed that in re.POn.e to the above r:efereftCed 
Utter fhe Secret Service Office of In.pection. "'a. directed 
to look into this claim to determine, a. accUrately •• po •• i­
ble, "'hat did in fact OCcur at the ti_ of the original 
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and a Detroit POlice officer r.sult.d in YOUI' being re.oved /~ trOll the convention floor. 

'!'he Secr.t Servic.'. 'invo!v_qt in this Mis
un

d.r.t.ftCIinq. 
which is obviou.ly r.grettable, arcae. from Our ~.nt •• confu­
aion over Vhy you vere .. ctully "'1n9 .rre.ted. It wa. hi. 
beliet thot ....... "'ioU", • Detroit POlice otticor in MItt", 
an arre.t. At the .01 .. U., the Detroit PGl1ce Officer 
beli.ved tb .. t the arr .. t ~a. bein9 _de for. violation of . 
teder.l 1.... to .ny ._t. it 10 nov .ppor.nt that no orreat 
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... c .... appar.nt th.t you hold not viOlated any 1_, but rat"'r 
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'!'he Secret SerVice, ot COur •• " r89ret. that this inci"-t 
occurred. Obviou.ly. duo .to tho .xtr_ COOIpleXity ot __ ly-
ing proteCtion to tho Pr •• id.nt 'nd oth ... , and the '.nottive 
and ~.tiae. COnflicting inter •• t. tlwit CCMIe into play, the 
Secret Service cannot be ObOOlut.ly •• r"in that ot"'r .io_

r
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.tanding. "111 never Occur. You can be a •• ured. howeY .• r, t"'t: 

.very eftort "ill continue to be llAde to ••• ur. that error. of tllli. nature are kept to a .inaWl. 
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Sinc.rely YOur., 
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Ernest M~ndel's parody of Trotskyism -- the 
'United Secretariat of the Fourth Inter­
national' (USec), whose components have 

found themselves on opposite sides of the barri­
cades from Portugal 1975 to Afghanistan 1980 -~ 
seems to be producing rotten-bloc images of it­
self through cloning. First, in a spectacular 
split last autumn over the pretext of Nicaragua, 
it gave birth to the 'Parity Committee for the 
Reorganisation (Reconstruction) of the Fourth 
International', an alliance of French crypto­
social democr~t Pierre Lambert and Argentine 
would-be caudillo Nahuel Moreno that is every 
bit as unprincipled as the United Secretariat. 
Now the Parity Committee has generated its own 
replica in miniature, the 'Trotskyist Inter­
national Liaison Committee (for the Reconstruc­
tion of the Fourth International)'. The three 
giants of this micro-USec are the Workers Social­
ist League (WSL) of Britain, the Gruppo Bolsce­
vico-Leninista (GBL) of Italy and the Chilean 
Liga Obrera Bolch€vique (LOB). 

For a time it looked like Lambert/MO'renO' 
WO'uld attract the flO'tsam and jetsam thrO'wn" O'ff 
by previO'us O'utbursts of factiO'nalism in the 
USec. Their talk O'f an independent TrO'tskyist 
party in Nicaragua and defence O'f leftists frO'm 
Sandinista repressiO'n gave "them a militant 
image. But when Afghanistan tO're O'ff ~his cO'ver 
to' reveal the Parity CO'mmittee's underlying 
StalinO'phO'bia -- calling fO'r military supPO'rt to' 
anti-SO'viet Islamic reactiO'nary guerrillas -­
the wavering centrists gO't CO'ld feet. RO'bertO' 
P~assal"i 's RevO'lutiO'nary Marxist FactiO'n, after 
seeking and being refused attendance at Handel 
& CO"S 'Eleventh WO'rld CO'ngress', retaliated by 
publishing vO'luminO'us cO'rresPO'ndence shO'wing 
hO'W it unsuccessfully tried to' crawl back intO' 
the USec, and declared itself independent. 
GuillermO' LO'ra's FO'urth InternatiO'nalist Tend­
ency called dO'wn a 'plague O'n bO'th yO'ur hO'uses' 
find-ing the USec sl?li t O'f nO' interes"t in its 
struggl"e to' fO'rm an 'anti-imperialist frO'nt' 
with the Latin American 'natiO'nal~ bO'urgeO'isie. 
And the WSL/GBL/LOB fO'unded ~ hO'me fO'r the 
Orphan Annies O'f pseudO'-TrO'tskyism. 

CO'nceived in O'PPO'rtunism, bO'rn O'f a marriage 
O'f cO'nvenience, the LiaisO'n CO'mmittee has O'nly 
O'ne reasO'n fO'r being; anti-Spartacism. It set as 
its gO'al_'tO' drive O'ut all fO'rms O'f revisiO'nism 
frO'm within the FO'urth InternatiO'nal' (which O'ne 
-- the USec, Pari"ty CO'mmi t tee, Healyi tes, 
PO'sadistas O'r Vargaites?). Thus behind its anti~ 
PablO'ist rhetO'ric is the bankrupt cO'nceptiO'h O'f 
a 'family O'f TrO'tskyism'. The first public 
statement O'f the new grO'uping declared, 'After 
PO'litical "agreement has been reached O'n 
strategic principles and fundamental attacks, 
the LiaisO'n CO'mmittee intends to' fO'rm itself 
intO' a-demO'cratic-centralist InternatiO'nal 
FractiO'n [sic]' (Socialist Press, 13 February 
1980). Thereby the WSL/GBL/LOB admit that their 
blO'C is based neither O'n demO'cratic centralism 
nO'r agreement O'n strategic principles. But if 
after twO' years O'f cO'habitatiO'n their gO'al is 
nO't aChieved, the cO'ntracting parties agree in 
advance to' separate. 

In the meantime, the'LiaisO'n CO'mmittee's 
lack O'f basic prO'grammatic agreement has nO't 
stO'Pped it frO'm publishing a series O'f lea~lets 
O'n current events from Afghanistan to' Peru. Its 
Afghanistan flyer 'cOndemn[s] the interventiO'n 
O'f the SO'viet trO'O'Ps' but also warns that a 
withdrawal O'f SO'viet trO'O'Ps frO'm Afghanistan ... 
WO'uld alsO' give a majO'r boost to' the PO'licies O'f 
imperialism'. This is abO'ut as clear as a barrel 
O'f tar. But as sO'O'n as the bO'urgeO'is press 
bemO'aned the suppressiO'n O'f. a shO'pkeepers 
'strike' in the Kabul bazaar, the WSL 
sO'lidarised with the 'masses' against the SO'viet 
army. With this PO'sitiO'n (sO'me abstract verbiage 
abO'ut defence O'f the USSR nO'twithstanding), itO,s 
a to'SS-UP whether the authO'rs belO'ng in the 
muddled USec O'r the anti-SO'viet Parity CO'm-
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mittee. Clearly, thO'ugh, they flee frO'm the 
hard TrO'tskyist line O'f the international 
Spartacist tendency (iSt) which prO'claimed 'Hail 
Red Army!' against Afghan reactiO'n. 

The Liaison CO'mmittee wants to' inhabit mO're 
O'r less the same niche O'n the USec's left flank 
occupied in 1976-77 by the Short-lived 'Necess­
ary InternatiO'nal Initiative'. Once again the 
blO'C partners take their sweet time in facing up 
to' fundamental prO'grammatic differences, hO'ping 
that their lash-up can help swing a deal with 
the 'big-time' revisiO'nists O'f the ?arity 
CO'mmittee O'r USec. This time, even mO're than 
befO're, it is an Anti-Spaytacist League. Each O'f 
the cO'mpO'nent grO'ups has been centrally defined 
thrO'ugh cO'nfrO'ntatiO'n with the iSt. And their 
rejectiO'n O'f a cO'nsistent TrO'tskyist PO'licy has 
been sealed with betrayals. The Liaison Com-

mittee is the combination of an Italian qroup 
that calledf~r votes to the 'Historic Compro­
mise' of repression. austeritif and"clerical 
domination; a Chilean qroup which calls for 
votes to the ke1.{ popu lar front of recen-t" times, 
Allende's Unidad Popular, even after its "bloodu 
demise' and an Enqlish qroup whose principal 
leader is notorious for scabbinq: 

WSL: Scabbing 

Let's dissect this Anti-Spartacist League par 
excellence. The LiaisO'n CO'mmittee was fO'rmed at 
a cO'nference O'f the British WO'rkers SO'cialist 
League in late December. But this O'nly came 
after the WSL had been given t6e CO'ld shO'ulder 
by bO'th the USec and the Parity CO'mmittee, all 
in the space O'f six mO'nthS. In August a draft 
agreement had been reached stating that despite 
'substantial differences', there.was 'the 
O'bjective PO'ssibility O'f the WSL fusing with the 
USFI [USec], . This became a dead letter "O'nly 
when the USec backed O'ut. Then the WSL resumed 
its O'n-again, O'ff-again flir.tatiO'n with the 
MO'renpites and Lambertists, 'welcO'ming' their 
initiative and fO'rmally applying to' jO'in the 
Parity CO'mmittee. However, MO'renO'/Lambert raised 
as a cO'ndition fO'r entry that the WSL refer to' 
them as 'TrO'tskyists'. ThereuPO'n Socialist Press 
(19 Dec~mber 1979) cO'mplained that 'it begins to 
lO'O'k as Jf the [Parity CO'mmittee] cO'nference may 
nO't be a's "O'pen II as it appeared •... ' 

The WSL's relatiO'nship to' the internatiO'nal 
Spartacist tendency is strictly invO'luntary; the 
WSL cO'ntinues to' produce and expel factiO'ns 
which sO'lidarise with the prO'gramme O'f the iSt. 
First there ~a& the TrO'tskyist FactiO'n (TF) , 
which walked O'ut with a fifth of the WSL's 
active membership, including twO' NatiO'nal CO'm­
mittee members, three editO'rial bO'ard members, 
several regional and lO'cal organisers and two­
thirds O'f the cO'mmissiO'n appointed to' draft a 
reply to' an iSt letter O'f June 1976. The fusiO'n 
O'f the TrO'tskyist FactiO'n with the LO'ndO'n 
Spartacist GrO'up gave birth to' the Spartacist 

League/Britain in March 1978. In early 1980 
this was fO'IlO'wed by the Leninist FactiO'n (LF), 
expelled with three mO're O'f the WSL's NCers, twO' 
mO're editO'rial bO'ard members, the head O'f the 
WSL yO'uth grO'up and the cO'-authO'r O'f the main 
dO'cument against the TF. As a parting shO't, the 
LF warned the WSL leadership to' be O'n the 10O'k­
O'ut for a 'SverdlO'v Faction', and fused with the 
SL/B in early April. 

The WSL bases its claims to' TrO'tsky"ist 
O'rthO'dO'xy O'n a dO'cument, 'The PO'isO'ned Well' 
(based O'n a quO'te by the American SWP's Jack 
Barnes!), which presents its analysis O'f the 
develO'pment O'f PablO'ist revisiO'nism after WO'rld 
War II. This dO'cument claims that PablO'ism is 
simply an empirical method (shades O'f Healy), 
rather than a prO'gramme rejecting the basiC 
tenets O'f TrO'tskyism, and lO'cates its O'rigins in 

'middle class and intellectual fO'rces with 
little experience and few links to' the wO'rkin~ 
class'. The WSL finds evidence O'f this methO'd 
everywhere since WO'rld War II, thus ignO'ring its 
Quintessential expression; the destructiO'n of 
the FO'urth InternatiO'nal in 1951-53 as a result 
O'f PablO'"' s liquidatiO'nism. NO't O'nce does it 
mentiO'n the Spar"tacist tendency's nearly 20-year 
struggle fO'r a cO'nsistent TrO'tskyist prO'gramme, 
even when discussing the Cuban deformed wO'rkers 
state where the iSt's cO'ntributiO'n is inescap­
able fO'r hO'nest Marxists. The WSL seeks nO't to' 
destroy thO'se whO' have betrayed the banner O'f 
TrO'tskyism but to' pressure O'r 'educate' the 
Mandels, Lamberts and MO'renO's. 

Bu"t mO'st O'f all, this workerist dO'cument 
tries to' prO'vide a justificatiO'n for the syndi­
calist practice O'f WSL leader Alan ThO'rnett, 
Originating as a right split frO'm Healyism, the 
ThO'rnett tendency has always been natiO'nally 
centred with the faintest hint O'f inter­
natiO'nalism. And its left-LabO'urite trade 
uniO'nism has led it to' cO'ndO'ne and even engage 
in scabbing as it tails after the backstabbing 
uniO'n bureaucrats, first in a natiO'nal engin­
eeringstrike and mO'st r~cently in the bitter 
l2-week British steel strike. 

GBL: Historic compromise 

The Italian GruPPO' BO'lscevicO'-Leninista, in 
cO'ntrast'tO' ThO'rnett's WSL, has been an ardent 
suitor O'f the iSt. The GBL was thrO'wn O'ut O'f 
the Lambertist OCRFI in 1975 fO'r refusing to' go 
along with Lall\bert'shysterical slander campaign 
labelling the" highly dubiO'US Michel Varga a CIA 
agent. That same year the GBL authO'red a docu­
ment, 'Theses O'n the Crisis O'f the FO'urth 
InternatiO'nai (Draft)', stating that O'f the 
fO'rces claiming to' be TrO'tskyist there was 'an 
orthO'dox left wing, whO'se main cO'mponent is the 
iSt'. It added, 'the "Statement O'f PrinCiples" 
O'f the Spartacist League (1966) may be taken as 
the basis for the internatiO'nal regrO'upment O'f 
orthodO'x Trotskyism'. MO're than twO' years O'f 
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labile in 'basso buHo' 

Inti·Spartaeist oe 
discussions ensued during which the GBL argued 
that, despite sharp differences on two of the 
most controversial questions facing the left, it 
was principled for it to join the iSt as a 
faction. We r~plied that the goal of Trotskyists 
was not to build a phony 'International', a 
mini-USec, that would fall apart at the first 
real test of the class struggle. 

'Notoriously', wrote the GBL, 'your organis­
ation holds the strange opinion that electoral 
support to a workers party involved or impli­
cated ,in a Popular Front, or inclined toward it, 
equals capitulation to the Popular Front itself' 
(Il Militante, October 1976). According to the 
GBL, this 'strange opinion' -- our proletarian 
opposition to class-collaborationist coalitions 
-- indicated a 'sectarian attitude toward the 
mass movement'. So since the masses consider the 
popular front their own, these 'Trotskyists' 
tail along rather than patiently explain that 
this bourgeois formation is a deadly enemy of 
the workers movement. And we are not talking 
about just any old popular front but Enrico 
Berlinguer's 'Historic Compromise' with 
Christian Democracy -- the popular front in a 
priest's cassock which meant anti-working-class 
austerity, 'strong state' witchhunting against 
the far left, opposition to abortion and 
divorce, and support to NATO against the Soviet 
Union! So intent was the GBL in avoiding 'sec­
tarianism' toward the 'mass movement' (read, 
the Eurocommunist PCI) that it insisted on 
voting for the Communist Party against the far­
left Democrazia Proletaria slate. (The iSt also 
refused to support the latter, butfol'_ !,lJl.POSJte 
reaso'iis ,~because' the, DPsiii;ply' v';ant;d to press­
ure the PCI into a more left-wing, Chilean-style 
popular front.) 

On the national question the GBL accused the 
iSt of feeling 'the pressures of the Bronx" (ie, 
capitulating to pro-Zionist imperialist public 
opinion) for refusing to support the Arab 
colonels and sheiks against Zionist Israel in 
the 1967 and 1973 Near East wars, and for 
refusing to take sides in the 1974-76 communal 
war in Lebanon. Claiming that the Muslim side 
was really a popular front, the GBL declared 
that the massacre of the' Christian village of 
Damur '(in response to a massacre of the Muslim 
district of Qarantina in Beirut) had 'no value 
from the Marxist viewpoi~t' ('First Balance 
Sheet of Discussions Between the iSt and GBL'). 
Well, in our modest view, Marxism is opposed to 
genocide. In the face of the GBL's critical sup­
port to the popular front and apology for commu­
nal violence, the iSt responded in a letter of 
18 April 1977: 

'As we have repeatedly pointed out to you, 
the iSt seeks prinCipled regroupments and a 
cohesive (though certainly not monolithic) 
international tendency based on programmatic 
confluence. You are already aware that your 
positions on voting for reformist workers 
parties in popular front formations and on 
support to petty-bourgeois nationalist move­
ments (such as in Lebanon and Angola) are 
considered by us to preclude such a prin-

cipled fusion at this point. Your refusal to 
recognize this fact appears to indicate a 
serious difference on the organization 
question as well.' 

LOB: Voting for Allende 

Unlike the WSL and GBL, the third group in 
the Liaison Committee bloc, the Chilean Liga 
Obrera Bolchevique, makes no pretence of inter­
nationalism. As the vehicle of a union caudillo, 
the LOB's only rea! claim to fame is to distrib­
ute in Europe a newspaper allegedly coming'from 
the interior of Pinochet's bloody dictatorship. 
In exile its main activity is partiCipating 
(along with the rest of the Chilean Trotskyoid 
groups) in a low-level propaganda bloc, the 
Committee for the Defence of Trade Union and 
Human Rights (CODESH), that is the likely 
starting point for a 'far left' popular front. 
As for the LOB's lider maximo he arrived in 
Europe in the autumn of 1976 as the result of an 
inter~ational campaign waged by the Partisan 
Defens'e Committee and the iSt to rescue him from 
the bloody Videla junta in Argentina, where he 
had fled 'after the September 1973 Santiago coup. 
Unable to break from his syndicalist and 
viscerally anti-Leninist political origins, he 
consequently parted ways with the~Chilean 
Organizacion Trotskista Revolucionaria in mid-
1977 as the OTR was joining the Spartacist 
tendency. ' 

But the LOB has clearly stated its position 
on one question that was a main difference with 
tbe iSt; voting for AITende, Althoup ter1l).iBiJ - , 
tbe up' a 'claSSical'populat-front', it .phati­
cally insisted 'revolutionarieS could not remain 
aloof from the struggles waged by the prolet­
ariat to impose Allende as president'. Thus, it 
was necessary to 'convert the vote for Allende 
into a vote against the popular front' 
(Alternativa Proletaria, June 1978). That would 
be a neat trick indeed, seeing as the 'Comrade 
President' was the s,ingle candidate of the 
popular front! 

The Spartacist tendency was unique in warning 
from the beginning that the 'people's govern­
ment' of the UP was a capitalist government, a 
roadblock that would have to be swept aside by 
revolutionary mobilisations of the workers if a 
bloodbath were to be avoided. In contrast, the 
LOB 'could not remain aloof' from the masses' 
illusions, and while muttering a few criticisms 
of the 'limitations' of, the UP says it was 
necessary to tag along with Alleftde while 
reaction was rearming, preparing the bloody 
debacle. And that was in 1978, only a year after 
.separating from the OTR. More recently the LOB 
signed a joint political declaration with the 
Izquierda Socialista (Socialist ,Left -- ex­
Dissident Faction of the MIR) which ignores the 
character of the UP altogether and raises 'the 
slogan of a sovereign constituent assembly as 
centralising the activities of the workers and 
people's movement' (Lucha Socialista, February 
1979). So while the iSt calls for workers 
revolution to bring down the junta, the LOB/IS 

put forward a purely 
'democratic' programme, 
leaving the door open for 
a political bloc with 
anti-Pinochet bourgeois 
forces. 

Nine Points 

CIA-backed Afghan rebels. WSL's Socialist Press hails 'Mass resistance to Soviet invaders' 

The 'Trotskyist Inter­
national Liaison Com­
mittee' is a collection of 
cast-offs who are defined 
by their abject willing­
ness to compromise Marxist 
principles out of fear of 
isolation from the masses, 
and by their hatred of the 
Spartacist tendency. There 
is a clear note of desper­
atio~ in the pleas by the 
GBL and WSL to be allowed 
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into an international ,-- any international --
and programme be damned, so long as they can 
'discuss'. (The LOB could care less.) If·there 
is a 'family' of renegades from Trotskyism, 
these are certainly the poor relations. And the 
Liaison Committee clearly is going nowhere, for 
with their politics there is no principled 
reason why the various components should not end 
up with the USec or Parity Committee. Asa 
measure of the difference between this small­
time Menshevism and the Bolshevism of the iSt, 
one need only contrast the nine-point 'program­
matic' document adopted at the first meeting of 
the Li'aison Committee with a nine-point platform 
raised three years ago by the Spartacist tend­
ency as a potential basis for revolutionary re­
groupment with dissidents breaking to the left 
from the reformist and centrist ,USec leaderships. 

The only hard line ,drawn in the document put 
forward by the GBL was against the iSt (de­
clared, in the first paragraph, 'to be 
considered as irreparably lost for orthodox 
Trotskyism'). For the rest, it is a collection 
of homilies and generalities about destroying 
capitalist SOCiety, the crucial importance of 
democratic tasks in 'oppressed countries', and 
the need for 'an international organisation' 
based on 'the Marxism of the present epoch'. 
(And what is that, a reader might ask. 
'Bolshevism-Leninism' says the document, adding 
in a parenthesis -- why not a footnote? -- that 
this is Trotskyism.) In contrast the draft 
declaration by Trotskyists expelled or driven 
out of the USec who now adhere'to the Spartacist 
tendency called for: '_ 

• No political or electoral support to 
popular fronts; for conditional opposition to 
workers parties in open or implicit class­
collaborationist coalitions; 

• Uphold the Trotskyist theory of permanent 
revolution; for proletarian leadership of the 
national/social struggle; 

• For military support to petty-bourgeois 
nationalist forces fighting imperialism, but 
absolutely no political support to such forces; 
for Trotskyist parties in every country; 

• Against violence within the workers 
movement; 

• For unconditional defence of all the de­
formed/degenerated workers states,against 
imperialism; for political revolution against 
the bureaucracies; no political support to 
competing Stilinis't cliques and factions; 

• For communist fractions in the unions, 
based on the Transitional Programme; 

• For the communist tactic of the united 
front from above; for the tactic of regroupment 
to unite subjective revolutionaries in the 
vanguard party; for intransigent exposure of 
centrism; 

• Rejection of the claims of ostensibly 
Trotskyist Internationals to speak for the 
Fourth International, destroyed by Pabloism in 
1951-53; 

• FOr the reforging of a democratic­
centralist Fourth International which will stop 
at nothing short of the dictatorship of the 
proletariat. 

These points constitute a programme which was 
tested in Chile and Portugal, one which uniquely 
armed the Spartacist tendency to confront the 
rise of clerical reaction in Iran when the rest 
of the left was bowing to Khomeini. This pro­
gramme prepared the iSt to stand at i t's post in 
the onset of a new Cold War, while, many osten­
sibly Trotskyist groups were tailing Carter's 
anti-Soviet 'Human Rights' crusade and siding 
with CIA-backed mullahs in Afghanistan. This is 
a programme to lead the proletariat to power, 
not for making slimy deals with Mandel! Break 

II with all the centrist and reformist attempts to 
play bricologe with the Trotskyist pro~ramme! 
Join the iSt in the struggle for the rebirth of 
the Fourth International, to build a granite 
hard wo'rld communist par~ the w~ Lenin and 
Trotsky did! 
-translated from Le Bolchevik Supplement, May 1980 

Journal of the Trotskyist 
League, Canadian section of 
the international 
Spartacist tendency 

Single copies: 15p 
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WhyRCT 
Last winter's national steel strike was an 

acid test for would-be revolutionary organis­
ations -- and,virtu,ally without exception, they 
failed abysmally. But one, the Revolutionary 
Communist Tendency (RCT) , a small academic­
orientated outfit which has lately been trying 
to~'step out into the real world of the ciass 
struggle, didn't even try to point a way forward 
to victory. The April/May issue of the RCT's 
review, the next step, featured a lengthy pol-
emic denouncing the call for a general strike in 
terms worthy of Tony Cliff's Socialist Workers 
Party (SWP) , the only other '~ar-left' organis­
ation to take such a right-wing position. This 
was the clearest example yet of the passivity 
and programmatic rightism which lurk behind the 
RCT's cultivated 'revolutionary communist' 
facade. 

According to the arti~le, written by next 
step editor and RCT theoretical guru Frank 
Richards, a general strike last winter was an 
'absurdity', 'day-dreaming', 'irresponsible' and 
even 'reactionary'. Organisations ranging from 
the Labour-cretinist Militant tendency to the 
Spartacist League (SL) were attacked as one for 
engaging in empty 'bombast' by talking about 
such a strike. qhe SL fought for solidarity 
strike 'action alongside the steelmen and demand­
ed that the TUC call an immediate all-out gen­
eral strike -- not with the perspective of put­
ting Labour back on .the Treasury benches but 
around limited, defensive demands aimed at 
smashing the Tory/employer offensive. This per­
spective, which could have opened the road for a 
pre-revolutionary situation and the rapid growth 
of a revolutionary ~nguard party, was denounced 
by the RCT as 'leaving it to 'Transport House'. 

But it was the RCT that left it to Transport 
really Congress -- House. Warning the steel 

strikers against 'frustrations in the heat of 
the struggle', the next r,tep counselled them to 
wait, while the RCT undertook the 'basic ground­
work' of educational campaigns to build a 'cred­
ible revolutionary alternative' to the Labour 
Party. 

RCT metaphysics 
In a polemic full of apparently wilful lies 

and distortions aimed at putting a 'left' gloss 
on the RCT's line, Richards first claims that it 
was ludicrous to call for a gener~l strike be­
cause there was no revolutionary situation in 
Britain last winter. He asks rhetorically, 
'Where is the "extreme political tension"? Where 
is the "revolutionary situation"?', and answers 
himself with the smug comment, 'Just asking 
these questions brings out the absurdity of the 
call for a general strike.' But who is being ab­
surd here? Trotsky had some words to say about 
this kind of anti-Marxist scholasticism: 
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'Marxist thought is dialectical; it considers 
all phenomena in their development, in their 
transitions from one state to another. The 
thought of the conser~ative petty bourgeois 
is metaphysical: its conceptions are fixed 

. and immovable, and between ptrenomena it sup­
poses that there are unbridgeable gaps. The 
absolute opposition of a revolutionary situ­
ation to a non-revolutionary one is a classi­
cal example of metaphYSical thought.' 
('Once Again, Whither France?', 1935, 
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a general strike 
. emphasis in original) 

What was the concrete situation last winter? 
Against the backdrop of the Prior Bill and the' 
other Tory/employer attacks on the workers and 
oppressed, 150,000 ,steelworkers were out on a 
long and bitter strike. Flying pickets were 
travelling up and down the country in an attempt 
to tie up basic industry. Tens of thousands of 
strikers marched in Wales and South Yorkshire 
calling for a general strike, and thousands of 
Sheffield engineers and Liverpool dockers went 
on strike in solidarity with the steelmen. A 
general strike was both objectively necessary 
and sharply posed" But, said the RCT, there was 
no revolutionary situation -- so no general 
strike. QED. 

As his second line of defence, Richards 
claims that since a general strike would pose 
the question of state power in the absence of a 
currently credible revolutionary alternative to 
the Labour Party and TUC it could only end in 
disaster for the working class. He paws through 
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March 9 TUC rally: RCT out of step with the class struggle 

~/rz: tingr, on Brz: tain and Whither France? for 
suit*ble extracts aimed at showing that Trotsky 
also thpbght there. could be no perspective for a 
general strike short, of an immediate. frontal as­
sault on state power. Thus: 

'Trotsky: "A real victory for the General 
Strike lies only in the winning of power by 
the proletariat and the establishment of the 
dictatorship of the proletariat." (Writings 
on Britain, 1925 [sic]).' 

Richards must hope that no one bothers to read 
the sources he cites, for in the very next para­
graph Trotsky goes on to flatly contradict the 
RCT thesis: 

'This in no way means, however, that th~ 
present strike faces the alternative: all or 
nothing .... The more broadly it develops, the 
more powerfully it shakes the foundations of 
capitalism and the further back it thrusts 
the treacherous and opportunist leaders the 
harder it will be for bourgeois reaction to 
go over to the counter-offensive, the less 
proletarian organisations will suffer, and 
the sooner will follow the next, more decis­
ive stage of the fight.' (Writings on 
Britain, vol 2, p146) 

Trotsky consistently made the same point in 
later years, supporting the French Bolshevik­
Leninists' call for a general strike at a time 
when their organisation had only a few hundr.ed 
adherents: 

independently of its immediate results, 
a general strike will not of course be a 
"putsch" but a necessary stage in the mass 
struggle' ('The ILP and the Fourth 
International', 1935) 

So much for the syllogis~ that no revolutionary 
leadership means no general strike -- and for 
Frank Richards' pretence of historical accuracy. 

" 

And the RCT's thesis that if the proletariat 
does not seize 'state power through a general 
strike then 'the organisations of the working 
class will be destroyed' is also provenly his­
torically false. What does the RCT make of the 
Belgian general strike of winter 1960-61, or the 
FrenCh general strike of nay 1968? Despite the 
betrayals of the Stalinist and s09ial-democratic 
misleaders,the organisations of the working 
class wer'e hardly 'de~troyed' there. And anyway 
according to the RCT's schema revolutionaries 
should have opposed these general strikes be­
cause there was no 'credible revolutionary 

alternative'! The fog must have been very thick 
on the Channel/when Frank Ri.charc;is sat down to 
study historical examples of the general strike, 
for he seems only to have heard of The General 
Strike, Britain 1926. And even here he turns the 
historical lessons upside down, claiming that a 
general strike without a revolutionary leader­
ship must play into the hands of the 
bureaucracy. 

Richards ana Co must have been the only 
people in Britain last winter to believe that a 
general strike would strengthen the grip of the 
labour misleaders. the next step claims: 

'The call for a general strike is not only 
irresponsible: it is reactionary. Because 
only the TUC could lead a general strike 
today, its practical consequence is to 
strengthen the labour bureaucracy" s hold over 
the working class.' 

The RCT truly seems to believe that the con­
sciousness of workers will only be changed in 
academic study-circles -- not by active inter­
vention around a revolutionary programme in 
struggle. Thus they stand Leninism on its head. 
In fact, their position on the general strike 
starts from precisely the same anti-Leninist de­
featism that animates the SWP et aI, who 
counterpose the way forward in concrete strug­
gles to the hard and patient fight to cohere a 
revolutionary vanguard. A leading article in the 
June/July next step recognises this explicitly: 

'Most radical left organisations distinguish 
themselves by their inability to put forward 
a realistic assessment of the present balance 
of class forces. Hence they advance empty 
slogans about general strikes and all sorts 
of militant action at a time when class'con­
scious workers are losing their struggle to 
preserve shop floor 0r,ganisation. Socialist 
Workers Party leader Tony Cliff does not make 
this mistake.' 

For the SWP, a general strike was too 'advanced' 
because the day-to-dayeconomist grind is all. 
Fol' the RCT it was too 'advanced'because any 
effective response to the capitalist offensive 
was not on today's agenda. In contrast, the 
Trotskyist Transitional Programme (sneeringly 
rejected by both organisations) is'a vehicle for 
revolutionaries to intervene in partial and re­
fo'rm struggles to bridge the gap between 
workers' ·present consciousness and the objective 
need for socialist revolution. 

Charlatans and lies 

The Revolutionary Communist Tendency ~as been 
around in one form or an~ther sinc~ its founding 
cadres were expelled from the Cliff organisation 
in 1973. (The split gave birth to the Revol­
utionary Communist Group [RCG] , from which the 
RCT issued in turn in 1976;) Having no program­
matic basis for existence (indeed it has 'never 
even claimed to have a programme, merely a 
'method' from which a programme will someday be 
derived), the RCG/RCT have been prone to repeat­
ed splits and have used cheap organisational 
stunts and gimmicks to keep themselves together. 
But with the publication of the next step from 
late last year, the RCT is now having to convert 
its 'method' into programmatiC positions on more 
and more questions -- and they are invariably 
rightist in content. 

In a leaflet distributed to t~e RCT two years 
ago, we noted the organisation's rightist tail­
ing of Irish Green nationalism and its labelling 
any attempt by leftists in Britain to project a 
programme for Ireland as 'chauvinist', and pre­
dicted that this right-wing line would not re­
main isolat~d to the Irish question: 

'This classic division between minimum and 
maximum programme will undoubtedly lead the 
RCT, whenever it departs its study Circles, 
to more gross and obvious opportunism -- just 
as surely as this happened to the RCG.' 
( , RCT: ·Wrong Tasks, Wrong Uethods' , 5 August 
1978) 

And so it has been -- on the general strike, on 
the Soviet role in Afghanistan (which the RCT 
opposed, despite its seven-year-Iong failure to 
decide the class character of the Soviet Union) 
and on Iran. 

In late 1978, the RCT had no line on Iran -­
except to condone our exclusion from anti-shah 
demonstrations by mullah-lovers, dubbing our 
slogan 'Down with the shah! .Down with the 
mullahs! Workers must rule Iran!' as 'reaction-
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ary'. Having finally gotten around to producing 
a position paper, the RqT's only point of clar­
ity is the outrageous slander that the SL 'wound 
'up backing the shah against the workers'. 'Now 
some of the 'dust has settled', reads the RCT's 
advertisement for Revolutionary Communist Papers 
no 6, 'we ask: is there anything progressiv~ 
about Khomeini and the movement that fQllows 
him?' And after 27 pages and 174 footnotes, 
their answer is ... maybe. But they do assert 
that the shah's overthrow was 'an important step 
forward for the working class'. Indeed, if Kho­
meini's terror is to be considered a 'step for­
ward' over the shah's! 

'We can't wait' 

Finally, there is the RCT's latest gimmick: 
organising against fascist and racist attacks in 
the East End of London. Noting the gap in anti­
fascist activity since the collapse of the Anti 
Na20i League, the RCT has formed an ',East London 

Workers Against Racism'(ELWAR) front group 
which vows to take up 'vigilante ,work' (their 
words) against racists and fascists in the East 
E?d. Already the RCT has started to organise its 
own little demonstrations against the National 
Front, like a 70-strong effort at Hyde Park 
against an NF march in mid-June at which only 
the cops stood in the way of p~ssible attack by 
vastly superior numbers of fascists. 

Not, for the RCT/ELWAR Trotsky's insistence 
that defence against fascist/racist attack can­
not be left to small groups but must be organ­
ised through the trade unions and other mass or­
ganisations of the working class! An ELWAR leaf­
let proudly boasts that, 'The RCT is prepared to 
organis'a workers' defence." East London RCT 
leader Judith Harrison justified this position 
at an RCT day school on June 21 with the immor­
tal words, 'We can't wait.' 

Either this is just cynical 'hot air', or 
else the RCT is engaging in criminally irres­
ponsible substitutionisr.!, playing with the lives 
of anti-fascist militants for a bit of bravado. 
The steelworkers must wait, until the RCT has 
finished its ideological campaigns against 
nationalism. Iranians must wait until 'after the 
dust has settled' -- and then some. Workers who 
want a programme to fight the anti-Soviet war 
drive must wait on and on. But not the RCT, as 
it lurches from maximalist pillar to minimalist 
post down the road ill-th&~rong_ direct40n~,. 

South Africa ... 
(Continued from page 1) 

black proletariat has the power to smash apart­
heid is the key to a revolutionary programme to 
liberate the oppressed South African masses. 
South Africa is the industrial powerhouse o~ the 
continent. But unlike those of virtually every 
other African state before independence from di­
rect colonial ·rule, the black Sou'th African 
masses do not face a thin layer of colonial bu­
reaucrats and expatriate settlers. Instead, they 
must defeat a powerful capitalist class at the' 
head of an entrenched, quite large and well­
armed white racial caste. Proportionately the 
white minority in South Africa is five times as 
large as its Rhodesian counterpart. And if they 
must go under, the country's rulers are quite 
prepared to unleash a fiery holocaust in the 
process, 

To open the door to the South African social­
ist revolution the black masses must break 
through the present apartheid shackles and win a 
degree of freedom needed to mount organised, 
mass social struggles. Key to this is fighting 
for the legalisation of independent black trade 
unions, abolition of the hated pass laws and 
bantustan·system and an end to all racist job 
privileges and the contract labour system. 

International labour solidarity action plays 
a crucial role in this struggle -- not the 
utopian calls for total boycotts and 'inter­
national isolation' of the apartheid regime 
which serve only to prettify US or British im­
perialism but concrete industrial actions aimed 
at strengthening the one force capable of smash­
ing apartheid rule, the organised black prolet­
ariat. Industrial solidarity action by German, 
British and US car workers against Ford and 
Volkswagen, for example, could provide powerful 
assistance to their striking brother!!. in South 
Africa. Trade union militants must also fight 
for industrial action against companies with 
subsidiaries in South Africa to force recog­
nition of independent black trade unions and 
for the blacking of all military cargo to the 
racist regime. 

A South African revolutionary movement would, 
of course, strive for the unity in struggle of 
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the black masses with the coloured and Indian 
populations. But what of the four and a half 
million whites? White wages in agriculture and 
mining range from 18 to 20 times those of blacks 
in agriculture and mining (according to 1970 es­
timates), and six times those of blacks in manu­
facturing; there are effectively no unemployed 
or unskilled whites. They constitute an enor­
mbusly privileged caste, not a nation for which 
one can advance the right of self-determi­
nation, ie the right to their own separate 
state. At the, same time, as against some black 
nationalists and their left apologists, commu­
nists recognise the right of South Africa's 
whites to exist. Furthermore, their skills would 
be of tremendous value to a revolutionary , 
regime. A black-centred workers ,and peasant's 
government would grant to that portion of the 
white population which chose to remain the same 
democratic rights as to South Africa's other 
peoples. And it cannot be ruled out in advance' 
that for some white workers, appeals to class 
unity could overcome racist solidarity. 

In the present anti-apartheid struggles, as 
black workers take to the streets along with the 
students, the need for a proletarian perspective 
is clearly posed. Reformis~ pressure politics 
will not break down the hardened racialist 
apartheid regime; nor can a guerrillaist strat­
egy be more than a heroic dead-end against the 
powerful and highly industrialised white laager. 
Petty-bourgeois nationalists of the Stalinist­
backed African National Congress (ANC) and other 
exile and underground nationalist organisations 
offer no effective ~trategy to defeat apartheid. 
'We can't fight, a bush war', admits ANC spokes­

man Thabo Mbeki. 'Look at a map. It is all de­
veloped' (New York Times, 20 June). The ~NC's 
occasional guerrillaism is not counterposed to, 

War drive ... 
,(Continued from page 8) 

fraction?) that parts for chemical plants are 
being shipped to Russia, Foot railed against a 
project director who'remarked that 'cross 
fertilisation is better than Cold War'. And when 
a second 'friend', a lorry driver, told him a 
week later 'it seems we are delivering meat to 
Russ,ian troops,'r the headli-n~ screamed 'Are we 
puttilig beef into Russia' Sinvasion?' (Daily 
Mirror, 25 June). The SWP,' s line is: don' t de~ 
prive the Olympic athletes of their chance to 
compe,te, get the 'red tsars' where it hurts -­
starve the bastards! It takes little imagina­
tion to figure out what role loyal SWPers will 
play in the unions and against pro-Soviet co­
workers when the Cold War really gears up. 

The SWP's treaChery is no surprise, although 
it is grotesque. But IMG members should be clear 
that they are travelling 
down the same road. 

Their lust to be at one 
organisationally with the 
SWP is complemented by 
politically seeking in the 
'colonial revolution' a 
new 'third camp' refuge 
which avoids the unpopu­
larity and inconvenience 
of having to defend the 
Soviet Union. Reading , 
Socialist Challenge, one 
might even conclude that 
Cruise missiles were 
pOinted at Managua and 
Tehran, as though the 
presence of a well-armed 
Soviet workers state had 
nothing to do with US im­
perialist hesitation to 
'send in the Marines' to 
backward countries with 
impunity. Not once did the 
IMG Join in the numerous 
defencist chants raised by 
the SL contingent marching 
behind it, even when di­
rectly challenged. Dis­
quieted IUGers would do 
well to ponder the probing 
question raised by an SL 
comrade through the mega­
phone: 'IMG -- Why won't 
you chant ,"Defend the 
Soviet Union "?' Why, UfO? 

The conclusion is ines­
capable: there is only one 
Lenini~t-Trotskyist organ­
isation in Britain today, 
the Spartacist League. Our 
distinctive position and 
impact at the march was 

but part and parcel of a strategy of pressuring 
the 'anti-apartheid' bourgeOisie. Thus in 1958 
the ANC even backed~the United Party of the 
English gold-mining magnates as the 'lesser 
evil', only to have the 'liberal' UP come out 
for the death penalty for all 'subversives' 
under the Suppression of Communism Act. 

The would-be Kenyattas and Nyereres of South 
Africa seek to subordinate the workers' 
struggles to their own petty-bourgeois ambitions. 
They also appeal to US imperialism to pressure 
the apartheid rulers for reform. Their model for 
post-apartheid South Africa is based on the ex­
perience'of anti-working class middlemen for im­
perialismlike M020ambique's Samora Machel (who 
still sends contract labour to South Africa's 
mines) and Zimbabwe's strikebreaking Robert 
Mugabe. 

If South Africa's oppressed non7white masses 
are to aChieve full victory over the white 
racist regime they must' look elsewhere for lead­
ership. A key task in South Africa is therefore 
the construction of a Trotskyist party armed 
with a programme for workers revolution through 
smashing apartheid. South Africa, a regional im­
perialist power, is the'key to socialist revol­
ution throughout the entire extremely economi­
cally backward region. The South African working 
class therefore bears an histori~ responsibility 
beyond even its own liberation from the chains 
of apartheid slavery. It can become the vanguard 
'of social revolution for a whole continent. With 
the country's vast ,mineral resources and indus­
trial power harness~d for social emanicipation 
instead of apartheid profits, a black-centred 
workers and peasants repubii:~ in South Africa 
would be the real beginning of the African 
socialist revolution. 
-adapted from Workers Vanguard no 259, 27 June 1980 

noted from many corners. One NCPer remarked upon 
seeing our contingent, 'You're the first pro­
Soviet Trotskyists I've ever met.' The arch-Tory 
Daily Mail (23 June), out to tar the 'peace-lov­
ing' Labour 'lefts' with the taint of 'communist 
conspiracy', singled out the SL contingent as 
the communist counterposition at the march'to 
all the social-democratic and pacifist mush. 
'Scores of supporters of a Marxist group, the 
Spartacist League', it reported, drowned out 
pacifist pleas with 'a shout of "one, two, 
three, four, we don't want Imperialist war. 
Five, six, seven, eight, defend the Soviet 
workers' state.' In a way it was summed up by 
the woman who sou~ht out our contin~ent and 

asked, 'Are you the ones who are defending the 
,Soviet Union? Then I'm marching with you,' In 
years to come, many more who want to fight im­
perialism and defend the gains of October will 
learn to hate all the peddlers of the 'third 
camp' and 'detente' and will be compelled to 
'march with us' .• 
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BRITAIN 

, Labourites rally 
round the Union Jack 

m 
• 

The Labour Party sponsored demonstration on 
June 22, called against the siting of US. Cruise 
missiles in Britain, took place under the'slo­
gan 'Nuclear Arms, No. Peace, Yes.' It was the 
first Labour 'peace' initiative since 1956, and 
in the context of Carter/Thatcher's anti-Soviet 
Cold War frenzy it caused a political storm. 
The mainstream of British bourgeois opinion sees 
no future except as a loyal ally of Washington. 
Thatcher's anti-Sovietism is the voice of the 
ruling class, and any tampering with the notion 
that Britain must 'do its bit' -- even from the 
timid and thoroughly SOCial-patriotic Labour 
'lefts' -- is deeply resented. Within the Labour 
Party itself June 22 was used by the most open 
agents of capital, in particular the Shadow 
Defence spokesman, William Rodgers, to step up 
the campaign of the Labour 'moderates'; Rodgers, 
along wi th Shirley Wil;liams and David Owen., ·..has 
threatened to resign from Labour should it adopt 
a policy of wi thdrawalc~ from the Common Market. 
He casts even the tamest' opposition to NATO in 
the same mould, -- all creeping Marxism. 

In fact, the varying shade. of 'opposition' 
by Labour's 'lefts' to nuclear weapons, and 
their criticisms of NATO, do flow from the same 
outlook as their grumbling over the EEC. They 
oppose it not because it is an imperialist 
economic combine underpinning the NATO 
anti-Soviet imperialist military pact, but be­
cause it. is European, foreign. Their 'socialist' 
alternative is an isolationist .strategy for 
'saving' crumbling British capitalism -- a 
little Englander attempt to 'escape' world capi~ 
talist recession and tl1e international arms 
race. A million miles from Marxism, the deeply 
parochial recipes of the Tribunite ladies and 
gentlemen are best summarised in the formula, 
'stop the world, I want to get off'. Far from 
offering opposition to imperialist war and 
anti-Soviet frenzy such sentiments actually feed 
into the mass SOCial-patriotic sentiment 
necessary for war. 

Social chauvinism vs Soviet defencism 

As 25,000 rain-soaked demonstrators wound 
their way to the Hyde Park rally on June 22 with 
the Labour Party followed by the Campaign for 
Nuclear Disarmament (CND) there was a mood of 
Aldermaston revivalism in the air. Though the 
peaceniks were greying and now pushed children's 
prams, their balloons and sticks of rock with 
pacifist slogans summed it all~up. The speeches 
-- a wretched blend of pacifism, anti-Sovietism, 
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ive! 
reformism and anti-American little England na­
tionalism, were almost exclusively from Labour./ 
CND spokesmen and \celebri ties I s.uch as' act'J;"eS~8 
Susannah York. 

In Hyde Park Michael Foot sought to strike a 
chord of nostalgia with the aging CNDers and 
hippies in his audience. As th~ sun broke 
through the clouds, Foot intoned, 'This sun is 
coming out as proof that the .demonstration is 
going to lead to even greater demonstrations.' 
But Foot was hard put to recapture his one-time 
image as a 'radical' politician. A thorough 
social patriot and loyal strikebreaker in 
Callaghan's Cabinet, he is precisely the kind 
of Labour traitor who will find reasons, for 
workers to go into'the slaughterhouse of"i'mperi­
alist war. As it was, Foot went odt of hii way 
to reassure Rodgers and his ilk that he, along 
with other Tribunites on the platform like Jo 
Richardson and Joan Lestor -- indeed like the 
entire 'left-wing' NEC -- roundly condemned 
Soviet 'aggre.ssion' in Afghanistan. Afghanistan, 
opined Foot, 'makes i.t more urgent to implement 
the programme of multinational disarmament'. 

.From E P Thompson to the Labour 'lefts', the 
rallying cry was: the Soviet Union must shed its 
weapons too. Placards against the Soviet SS-20 
were sprinkled liberally throughout the crowd. , , 

In this critical historical period it is hard 
'to find any differences of substance among the 
sundry 'friends of peace'. The. only road to 
peace is to build a revolutionary proletarian 
movement to overthrow the imperialist bour­
geOisies whose drive to war is fuelled by inter­
imperialist rivalries and revanchist appetites 
for the territory lost to capitalist exploita­
tion through the historic October Revolution. 
Yet without exception the entire array of fake 
revolutionaries tail the Labour 'lefts', re­
joice over their isolationist soc tal-chauvinist 
mutterings and/or join in the condemnation of 
the SoviJt inter~ention in Afghanistan. It was 
difficult indeed to draw any sort of political 
distinction at the June 22 rally between 'left' 
Labourites, pacifists, Stalinists, fake­
Trotskyists; the gam~t. 

For the fake-Trotskyist International Marx­
i~t Group (IMG) the task was to get 'Britain 
out of NATO -- NATO out of. Britain'. Why? Out of 
fear of a 'Soviet retaliatory attack': The 
Workers Socialist League joined in the IMG's 
utopian call for 'unilateral nuclear disarma­
ment'. While Workers Power's leaflet did say 
Cruise is 'targetted on the Soviet Union' and 
called for defence of 'the gains of the October 
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Revolution', this was almost buried in the hand­
wringing over the imperialist threat to the 
Midale East, Ireland, the 'Iranian revolution' 
'-- anything, but the Soviet Union. The Kremlin­
loyal New Communist Party (NCP) was no differ­
ent, parrotting the Stalinist bureaucracy's 
counterrevolutionary line of subordinating de­
fence of the Soviet Union to 'detente' with 
imperialism, cloaking itself in the Union Jack 
with patriotic appeals ('Yanks go home!'). 

One contingent stood out in sharp relief in 
this menage of peaceniks, parliamentarians and 
pseudo-revolutionaries. With its militant chants 
of 'No Cruise: Smash NATO: Defend the Soviet 
Union!', refusing to bend to the social~demo­
crat'ic betrayers of the working class, the 
Spartacist League (SL) alone represented the 
Soviet defencist camp. We proved again the 
point:' only Trotskyists stand openly and boldly 
with the USSR against the imperialist war drive. 
An SL banner spelled out the only way to end 
war, in the words of Lenin: 'Arm the prolet­
ariat to defeat, expropriate and disarm the 
bourgeoisie. ' 

SWP: Thatcher soft on Russia 

A 'period such as this reveals graphically the 
real nature of political tendencies " We respond­
ed t'o anti-Soviet jeers from newspaper salesmen 
of the Socialist Workers Party (SWP) of Tony 
Cliff with 'Afghanistan today, Korea '53 -­
Cliff's still a friend of the bourgeoisie'. For 
the still formally (if barely) defencist IMG 
the mere mention of such home truths is grossly 
impolite and a hindrance to the chase after 
'unity' with the SWP reformists. But today 
there could be no more striking proof, as one of 
the SL chants said, that 'The "third camp" is 
Thatcher's camp'. The fulminations against 
'Russia's Vietnam' and the feigned 'anti-imperi­
alist' neutralism in the SWP press have now been 
supplemented by strident, scarcely-veiled 
appeals for a tougher imperialist stand against 
the USSR. 

Writing in his Daily Mirror column, leading 
SWPer Paul 'Foot is not only aiming to out­
distance his Labourite uncle Michael in anti­
Soviet social-patriotism, but to run a few laps 
around 'Thatcher herself. His gripe against the 
British imperialist butchers is that they place 
profits before 'anti-Sovietism! 'Tipped off' by 

'a conveniently anti-Soviet dock worker friend 
(who might just be in the SWP"s industrial 
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